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wr~te t? express my Concern about this propOsed legislation. As I understand it the

propo~al ~s to restruc~ure the H~an Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission b

crea~~n~ three ~en~ral~st Human R~ghts Commissioners to replace the existing Y

s~ec~~l~st ?omm~ss~on~rs (Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Social Justice Race

D~sc7~m~nat~on, Sex D~s?rimination: Dis~ility Discrimination and Human Rights'

Comm~ss~oner). In add~t~on the leg~slat~on requires the Commission to obtain the

AttorneY-GeneralIs consent before exercising its power to seek leave to intervene in

cour~ prOCeed~ngs ,(unless the President was a federal Judge immediately before

apPo~~tme~t, ~n wh~ch case the AttorneY-General must be notified). Both these aspects

of th~s B~ll I see as retrograde steps and would urge the committee to strongly oppose these changes to the HREOC.

I have a particular concern about the potential for these changes to erode the

progress made towards Reconciliation with Indigenous Australians. Under the Bill, none

of the three Human Rights Commissioners would have specific responsibility for

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander social justice issues. The allocation of

specific responsibilities would be at the discretion of the President. The Bill

removes the present requirement that the person appointed to the POsition of

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Social Justice Commissioner be required to have

significant experience in community life of Aboriginal persons or Torres Strait

Islanders. None of the proposed generalist Human Rights Commissioners will have to

meet this requirement. If the Position of specialist commissioners is not,retained (

my preferred option and I would urge amendments to the Bill along those l~nes) then as

a bare minimum the above requirement needs to be inserted as for at least one of the Commissioners.
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,ockery of the notion of the separation of powers, which I see to be a fundamental
~inciple of our Westminster system of Government. This provision threatens the

:ommission's independence as well as its potential to defend human
ights effectively. The proposed change would mean that the

\ttorney-General would be the gatekeeper of this function even in cases where the
government is a party to the litigation and in circumstances where they oppose the
Commission's submissions. This is absolutely inappropriate. At present, the Commission
may only intervene with the permission of the relevant Court. In 35 such interventions
to date, leave to appear has been granted in every case indicating that the
Commission's use of the power has been appropriate. I would therefore suggest that
this particular provision be deleted from the Bill.



make changes to accommodate the issues I have raised
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